Regular June City of Hopkins Board of Aldermen Meeting
June 1, 2020
 7:00 P.M.

Mayor, Kelly Morrison called the regular June Board of Aldermen meeting to order.  The following officers were present or absent as indicated:






Present/Absent




Present/Absent

Kelly Morrison, Mayor

Present


Jess Everhart, Alderman

Present
Richard Moore, Alderman

Present


Allan Thompson, Alderman

Present
Rick Gladman, Alderman

Present


Deandra O’Riley, City Clerk

Present
Also present: Jack Baldwin, Chief Water Operator; Chris Bird, Operator; Bo Higgins and Autu Mnvasquez with Advance Microbial Services; and, Kathy Rice, Nodaway News Leader
The minutes of the Regular May 2020 Aldermen Meeting were presented. Rick Gladman moved that minutes be approved as written.  Allan Thompson seconded the motion.  Votes: Richard Moore – Yes; Rick Gladman – Yes; Allan Thompson –Yes, Jess Everhart – Yes; No Votes – 0.

The expenses were presented.  Jess Everhart made a motion that the expenses be approved as presented. Rick Gladman seconded the motion.  Votes:  Rick Gladman – Yes; Richard Moore – Yes; Allan Thompson; Jess Everhart – Yes; No Votes – 0.  
Mayor Morrison opened floor to Larry D. Higgins “Bo” from Advanced Microbial Solutions, LLC.  Bo addressed the Board of Aldermen explaining what his company did and offering a solution to the current sludge issue.  Presentation included a slide show with pictures of prior projects in Cabool, MO.  He stated there was a 100% guarantee and that the City would not owe if permit numbers were not met.  Quote was for around $87,000.00 then there would need to be follow up to determine what kind of maintenance plan would be necessary and cost of yearly maintenance would not exceed $30,000.00 per year.  The process includes brining in a portable unit that would grow microbes on site and then introduce them into the lagoon after stirring the lagoon.  The microbes would then eat away at the sludge and the goal is to reduce sludge by 12 inches.  Microbes have a 7 to 20 day life span and would need no clean up after being used.  This process uses non-pathogenical bacteria that are safe for the environment.  Bo stated that DNR has recognized this process in Bill No 1713 as an option for sludge reduction in lagoons.  
Bo stated the he would need access to a fresh water source; internet access and electrical hookup of 220 and 50 amp RV plug to get started.  Bo and Autu excused themselves from the meeting at this time.

Discussion was held in connection with this option for sludge reduction in the lagoon.  It was pointed out that the current copy of contract does not state a guarantee of any kind.  It was decided to check into guarantee before making any decisions.
Chris Bird addressed the Board and explained that he looked into an aerator system and the cost for 3 aerators would be around $90,000.00 plus engineering fees of around $30,000.00 and then the monthly electrical charge.  Also, he checked into dredging the lagoon and it would cost $.08 per unit while the microbes will cost $.06 per unit.

Discussion was held and City will have hard time meeting ammonia limits in 2023 and phosphorus limits along with Nitrate plus Nitrite will also be hard to meet with the current sludge situation.

Chris Bird let the Board know that he reached out to one of the references that were given to the City by Bo and Jack Baldwin had called another reference.  
At this time the discussion of the lagoon was shelved.

No update on pickup search at this time.
2020 Street Project was discussed.  A bid was received from Mid-American Road Builders in the amount of $56,950.68.  Jack will reach out to Mid America Road Builders and get a time frame on start date if bid accepted.  Discussion was held.  Jess Everhart made a motion that the City of Hopkins accepts the Street Bid in the amount of $56,950.68 as proposed by giving the Mayor permission to sign such proposal on behalf of the City of Hopkins.  Motion seconded by Rick Gladman.  Votes: Richard Moore – Yes; Rick Gladman – Yes; Allan Thompson –Yes, Jess Everhart – Yes; No Votes – 0.
Hydrant replacement project update given by Chris Bird.  Received a Quote in connection with supplies for next 2 hydrants to be replaced in the amount of $4,177.84.  He will be looking to replace the hydrants in the next couple of weeks.

Water tower maintenance update given by Chris Bird.  Chris and Jack had met with Maguire Iron who came and inspected the water tower.  A proposal was given to repair steel work and bring the tower up to specs and renovate the exterior and interior.  A payment plan was offered of $27,332.00 for the next 5 years and then a maintenance plan for next 5 years at various amounts ranging from $8,991.00 to $10,518.00.  There was an option to sign an agreement and pay $5,000.00 which would allow City to push off the start of the payment plan and would lock Maguire Iron into timely fixing any problems that may arise until all work may be completed per the contract.  
At this time the Water Tower matter was tabled until next meeting.

Discussion was held in connection with update on pump house roof.  Insurance originally denied the claim and insurance agent is looking into the matter at this time.

Discussion led back to the lagoon matter.  It was decided to reach out to Bo Higgins and obtain clarification where the guarantee lied and what was included before making a final decision on the matter.  

Board of Aldermen were presented with two applications for liquor license as follows:  

The City received a Liquor License Application from Mike Coleman DBA: M&M Pub & Grub, LLC.  Discussion was held.  Jesse Everhart made a motion that the City approve a liquor license to Mike Coleman DBA:  M&M Pub & Grub, LLC.  Rick Gladman seconded the motion.  Votes:  Jess Everhart – Yes; Richard Moore – Yes; Allan Thompson – Yes; Richard Moore – Yes; No Votes – 0.
The City received a Liquor License Application from Rick Woldfuff DBA: Rick’s Country Shoppe, LLC.  Discussion was held.  Jesse Everhart made a motion that the City approve a liquor license to Rick Woldfuff DBA: Rick’s Country Shoppe, LLC Rick Gladman seconded the motion.  Votes:  Jess Everhart – Yes; Richard Moore – Yes; Allan Thompson – Yes; No Votes – 0.
Update on street patching material – Chris indicated he has not had chance to use it due to weather but does intend to start as soon as it dries up starting with Third Street.

City Clerk presented the Board of Aldermen with correspondence in connection with giving customers a way to pay their water/sewer bills with credit or debit cards at no cost to the City.  Discussion was held and it was decided that the Board was not interested in this method of payment at this time.

The lots on the corner of Third and Barnard are in the process of being sold.  City Clerk has contacted City Attorney to draw up a contract and start the process.

The City currently has 3 CD’s that are to mature as follows:

Cd#41031831 Cemetery Rickard held at Nodaway Valley Bank matures 6/1/2020; CD#41031832 Surplus Acct Water/Sewer held at Nodaway Valley Bank matures on 6/1/2020; and CD #41035842 General Fund held at Nodaway Valley Bank matures on 6/5/2020.  Discussion was held and it was decided that Mayor Morrison will look into obtaining the best rates for the CD’s.

Discussion was held regarding notices sent by the Clerk to property owners who have not yet maintained their yards and have become in violation of the nuisance ordinance.  There are currently 2 yards that have received the official notice and time has expired so the City will start maintaining the yards and attach to the tax bill each year.  

City Clerk presented an up to date Delinquent Account list to the Board.  

Jess Everhart made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Rick Gladman seconded the motion. Votes:  Rick Gladman – Yes; Richard Moore – Yes; Allan Thompson, Jess Everhart – Yes; No Votes – 0.  
​__________________________________



_____________________________                                         ___________

Deandra O’Riley



Kelly Morrison, Mayor
